
 

We were very happy to see the return of River Valley students to the building today, and extend 
a warm welcome to all new students and their families.  Teachers were back to work earlier this 
week, preparing for the beginning of this school year which included engaging in many conver-
sations about the future direction of River Valley School. 

 

We are incredibly committed to seeing all students succeed, and to that end believe strongly in 
the mission of Chinookôs Edge School Division that challenging, encouraging and believing in 
students is the best way to accomplish this.  So, that is what we intend to continue doing at Riv-
er Valley School! 

 

Just as students do, we set goals for ourselves focused on our growth as educators of your chil-
dren.  We will continue to commit a substantial amount of time again this year to focusing on the 
Literacy Curriculum ï the foundation for virtually all academic learning.  Our other main goal is 
again focused on the Human Curriculum ï an area that encompasses the  social and emotional 
well-being of a child.  It is challenging to make progress in the three traditional Rôs of reading, 
writing and arithmetic, if the other three Rôs are not well attended to:  the ability to reflect, build 
relationships, and become resilient ï all of which are key to supporting the growth of the whole 
child.  We are excited to continue expanding our own learning in these areas, and will keep you 
posted as we share our progress and its positive impact on your child throughout the year.   

 

Again, welcome to both returning and new students 
and families.  We so look forward to working together 
toward success for all, this school year! 

 

Cheers, 

Leslie Cooper-Shand 

Principal                                                         

 

Check out the RVS website at: 
 
http://www.rivervalleysundre.ca/  
 
And our Facebook Page for some amazing School Fair  
opportunities, and a great Nutrition for Learning video 
and more 



It is a program designed to encourage an active lifestyle not 
only during school but after school. Giving the students a 
base to build upon as they develop into young adults. Parents 
are welcome to participate with their child during the lunch 
recess. No pets allowed 

On Oct. 6th we will be hosting the wind up for km club. All 
students can participate in a ñFun Runò to build school spirit 
and comradery. Parents are encouraged to come watch and 
cheer their children on!!!  

We held a Middle School Assembly on our first day, focused on being a Commu-

nity of Leaders & Learners.  We each have gifts to share, but also challenges to 

take on, and the goal is to help each other succeed.  A few Minions clips were 

used to reinforce the point that it takes a team!   Other key messages included 

respect for our space and place, and students were challenged to leave the 

school each day looking as clean as when they arrived in the 

morning.  Further, they were asked the question ñhow much 

time do you spend on a screen, and what are you NOT doing 

when you are on a screen?  This is to get kids thinking about 

how they spend their time and this coupled with digital citi-

zenship will be a continuing theme this year.   Primary stu-

dents will be attending a similar assembly in the next few 

weeks, after they get their bearings in the classroom envi-

ECS to Grade 8 

Sept 20 ð21 

Re-Takes all grades 

November 1 

Please join us sometime between 5:00 ð 7:00 on Thursday, Sept.7th.  Registra-

tion for many sports, clubs, volunteer opportunities and more occur that evening 

in the Community Gym.  As well, projects entered in the School Fair, currently in 

its 99th year, can be viewed in the RVS Gym.  We hope to see you there!  
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Parent Volunteers Important Information 

We do require all parent volunteers to complete our Volunteer Agreement,  Oath of Confidentiality, 
and to submit a current Criminal Record check including the Vulnerable sector check. 

Please see this link for paperwork or stop by the office for a package. Thank-you! 

http://www.rivervalleysundre.ca/view.php?action=documents&id=2301 

Just a reminder when dropping off or picking up your child, please be sure not to block off any resi-
dential drive ways and ensure your child goes around the building to the  

appropriate entry ð Thanks! 
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Miss Follis Kindergarten

 
Mr. Monaghan Gr.4 

Guest speaker Katherine Jarrell, an Alberta Health Services  
Mental Health Consultant with lots of experience supporting  
children, families, and educators gave an inspiring presentation  
on the importance of social-emotional wellness for both staff  
and students 
It was a great way to kick start our year. 

We continue to hire new Educational Assistants & 
will showcase our new folks in the roles in an up-

coming newsletterðstay posted! 


